## Minutes of the Public Open Forum Held at the Trowell Parish Hall on Tuesday 11<sup>th</sup> July 2017, at 7.15pm.

Present - Cllrs. D. Pringle - Chairman, Mrs. L. Harley, P. Singer, G.

Lockwood, Mrs. C. McGann, R. McGann, Mrs. S. Williams, Mrs. H. Cumberpatch, M. Westmoreland, K. E. Rigby (BBC), Mrs. L. Ball

B.E.M. (BBC), J Longdon (NCC)

Clerk - Mrs. A. K. Mitchell

DP opened the meeting & thanked everyone for their attendance.

KER asked for an update regarding the grant request received from St Helen's in respect of the church clock. He was directed to the Jun Council minutes which document that a grant of £360 has been awarded to the project by the Parish Council.

SW advised that the developer has started breaking ground at Field Farm. It appears that the flood prevention landscaping has been marked out in the field adjacent to Pit Lane.

LH advised Members of the sad incident of a lady being found dead in the river behind the Trowell Park development. Members expressed their sincere sympathies in respect of this terrible loss to the lady's family & friends.

JL expressed his concern at this incident, which is the second in the area in under a year.

PS enquired if there had been a response from the Church in respect of the clock chimes. It was noted that following ratification of the F & GP minutes at the June full Council the Clerk had contacted the Church & had been advised that the chimes could be turned off for certain time frames but that the work need to achieve this was very costly. A copy of the email response had been circulated to all Members by the Clerk prior to this meeting.

As there were no further questions forthcoming from the floor, the Open Forum was closed at approximately 7.26pm.

Signed	Chairman
Date	